[Date] 
Federal Bureau of Prisons

Central Office

Director Harley G. Lappin

320 First Street, NW

Washington, DC 20534

Dear Director Lappin:
As a concerned citizen, I am calling upon the Federal Bureau of Prisons (BOP) to take action against the inhumane treatment and abuse towards immigration detainees at the Reeves County Detention Center (RCDC). The BOP along with the Department of Justice has an obligation to ensure the safety and uphold the physical and mental integrity of each detainee held at RCDC. BOP must terminate its contract with Reeves County and the GEO-Group and shut down the Reeves Facility. 

According to the GEO Group’s web site, “clients can be assured that the offenders entrusted in their care are receiving the highest quality healthcare available.” However, evidence and detainee testimonies prove the contrary. At least nine prisoners have died in detention since 2006; many as a direct result of medical negligence and abuse by guards and other detention staff. Detainees are routinely denied medical attention or care, and are punished and/or ridiculed for complaining or requesting medical attention for delicate and life-threatening conditions. Individuals with treatable conditions, like asthma and epilepsy, are being left to suffer and die because of the facility’s failure to provide required medication and constant care. 
RCDC also fails to provide adequate and healthy food, heating and adequate clothing, bedding and other amenities for detainees.  Detainees have reported that often, they are only being fed once a day and have been forced to eat rotten food cooked in insect and rodent-infested kitchens, and because of inadequate facilities and overcrowding, some have to wait up to a week to shower. Detainees are routinely punished with solitary confinement if they complain about the deplorable living conditions. Individuals in America should not be susceptible to these violations of their basic rights. This is not what America stands for nor is it what America wants the world to believe is representative of its values. 

It is imperative that the Federal Bureau of Prisons take initiative and proceed to investigate immigrant detainee deaths at RCDC and protect individuals who report or file grievances about the conditions at the facility. Someone must be held accountable for the widespread human rights abuses exacerbated by the abhorrent conditions at the Reeves County Detention Center. The BOP must terminate its contract with Reeves County and the GEO Group in order to restore American values to our federal prison and detention systems and to the communities where those prisons are located. The BOP must not allow the inhumane treatment and abuse of these detainees at RCDC to continue. Failure to act sends a message that this kind of treatment is tolerated and even encouraged by the Department of Justice. Closing RCDC facility and holding guilty parties accountable would send Texans a positive message that American values and justice will always be upheld. 

In Liberty, 

[Your Name]

[Your Contact Information] 

cc: Heather Greiner, Contracting Officer

       U.S./DOJ/BOP

       Privatized Corrections Contracting Office

       320 First St., NW

       Washington, DC 20534

       hgreiner@bop.gov 
